
United States Government Department of Energy 

memorandum 
DATE: JAN 3 1 2011 

REPLY TO 

ATIN OF: NE-32 
suBJECT: Delegation of Acquisition Executive (AE) Authority for the Advanced Post Irradiation 

Examination (PIE) Capability Project 

TO: R. Shane Johnson, Acting Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for Nuclear Energy (NE-2) 

In accordance with the requirements of Department of Energy Order 413.38, 
Program and Project Management for the Acquisition of Capital Assels, and 
pursuant to my responsibilities as AE, I hereby delegate to you AE authority for the 
Advanced PIE Capability Project. 

If you have any questions, please contact me or have your staff contact Michael 
Worley at (30 1) 903-9496. 

cc: T. Bishop, NE-32 
D. Miotla, NE-3 
R. Provencher, DOE-ID 
M. Worley, NE-31 

Peter B. Lyons 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
for Nuclear Energy 


